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FFeerrrryyddeenn  &&  CCrraaiigg  CCoommmmuunniittyy  

CCoouunncciill  
Secretary/Treasurer: Gordon Paterson, 40 Grampian View, 

Ferryden, Montrose 

                  Angus DD10 9SX 
 Telephone : (01674) 675324. E-mail : gordy48@sky.com  

  

 

MINUTES OF FERRYDEN AND CRAIG COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

 

HELD ON 7 JUNE 2022  

 
Present:, Gordon Brown, Gordon Paterson, Jamie Livingston, Betty Paton, Fiona Minty,  2 pupils from Ferryden 

Primary School, Cllr Braes, Cllr Gall, Cllr Duff , and a few residents 

 

Apologies:-  Michelle Connelly, David Cameron, Courtney Craig 

 

 

 

DETAILS 

 

ACTION DATE 

FIRST 

 IN 

MINS 

   

Welcome to meeting.   

Chairman Gordon welcomed everyone to the June meeting.  Last one before summer 

break.  New Councillors welcomed and introduced themselves. 

 

Action items from previous meeting:- 

 

Steps to the beach 

Appreciate we have received one quote for work but prior to undertaking need to 

check on Ownership.  Not sure who has this, possibly Council and Cllr Duff to 

check.  If not council likely to be Ferryden Trust 

 

Follow up from meeting, Cllr Duff confirmed it is not council who owns the pier and 

Gordon Brown to take forward with Graeme Newton 

 

The Ferryden Cobble 

Graeme Newton still on holiday and will take forward on his return 

 

Queen’s Green Canopy 

No update from David Pullar 

 

Winter Resilience 

Gordon Paterson to put together something to advertise on Facebook to ascertain of 

there is any interest in the community to take this forward. 

 

Drain Cover at King Street 

Still rattling. Cllr Duff advises roads came to look at it but it is Scottish Water’s 

responsibility but he has not seen report.  Cllr Duff will check up on this and see 

what they have decided on 

 

Trees at Montrose Port Authority 

Gordon Paterson reported that he was contacted by Port authorities to ask what this 

related to.  Duly responded but not received a reply.  Will chase up 
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Queens Jubilee 

Event was held and blessed with really good weather  Appeared to be a good number 

of families in attendance 

 

Picnic Table 

Aware this has had words scratched on the top.  A visitor to area has advised they 

have repainted this and need to check on how it is looking 

 

 

Treasurers Report 

We have had a number of applications for the Seagreen grants and passed the 

following:- 

 

10:10 Club  - £500 

Holiday Club - £500 

MyPlay -  £500 

 

Enquiries from Montrose Sailing Club and Ferryden School and application forms to 

be passed to allow us to consider.  Will pass around community councillors as soon 

as received given next meeting is September 

 

 

Planning Report 

No report 

 

 

Police Report 

Nothing contentious, looking for scam, rural crime,.  A bit on 20 mph speed areas  

After dark campaign to keep houses secure 

 

Ferryden School Report 

Pupils gave an excellent update on the activities of the school, including:- 

 

All children learning about children’s rights at assemblies. 

 

School has achieved the Bronze reward for Rights Respecting Schools and now 

working towards the silver award. 

 

Sports day held on 13 May, followed by a family picnic.  Great to have parents back. 

 

Queen’s Jubiliee celebrated with a garden party, and playground decorated in red, 

white and blue.  Lots of activities for the pupils 

 

£600 raised so far for the 50th Birthday stain glass window 

 

Dates: 

10 June – Community Café 

27 June – End of term service 

29 June – Last day of term 
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Items for Consideration:- 

 

          Community council election. 

Due to be held in September.  At present we have reduced numbers and other 

community councillors have indicated they plan to step down.  Keen to keep a full 

quota and volunteers welcome.  Hope to have application pack by September 

meeting. 

 

Post Office 

Advised of issues in respect of opening Post Office and this is to be discussed 

between the church and the potmistress.  Will be kept up to date of developments 

 

Next Meeting is 6 September 2022 at Ferryden & Montrose South Church Hall at 

7:30PM 
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